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	Words from our President Denise Martin:
This time of year is when we all question our commitment to Zonta. We look at our busy lives and wonder if this is time to go in another direction. Ladies I urge you to think of “the big picture” and see what a wonderful contribution to the world we make from our home base here in Beaudesert. If you could take the time to read the reports in the last Zontian magazine or go online to www.zonta.org and see the difference we make to those whose lives are so different to our own, you would, once again, be convinced.

You may feel that you can’t give 100% but we appreciate what you can give. You may not be able to make all of the meetings but we know you will be there when we need you and you are always valued as a member of this organisation.

It came to my attention when looking at the membership list recently what a diverse group we are…all political persuasions, different beliefs but all there for the same reason – to raise the status of women and girls and I think we do a good job.

Speaking of a good job, didn’t Margie’s committee do us proud at the International Women’s Day luncheon? Great feedback, the room looked lovely, Zelie was warm, personable and funny and I can’t remember when so many people wanted a photo with the guest speaker. Thanks also needs to go to Cheryl for the publicity and the inspired idea of sending those interesting questions to Zelie. (Ed: See Cheryls’ report at end of newsletter)
Next Tuesday will be a very big meeting. First on the agenda will be the induction of our latest member, Michelle Turner and we look forward to welcoming this young, energetic woman into our club. I know several members have guests coming and there will be a guest speaker, Genevieve Windley, who is the manager of community and culture at the Scenic Rim Regional Council. She will speak after dinner so be prepared to stay just a little later to hear about her role in Council.

The March meeting is traditionally when one pays Zonta dues so come along armed with your cheque book or take advantage of the Direct Debit option in the newsletter. I have to flag to you that the fees will be higher this year; along with the rest of the world, to reach our budget, we have to increase the fees to $140. Due to a mix-up in timing this Board recommendation will be put to members this meeting and we ask for your understanding for the quick implementation.

You will also be voting on their recommendations for the distribution of the funds raised this year. I am particularly happy with the plan as it goes directly to our core mission of raising the status of women and girls.

Finally I would like to thank those of you who have made the job of the Nominating Committee easier by agreeing to take on the positions for the upcoming year. If we all can give a year it makes for a greater understanding of how the club works and how our club connects to Area 3, District 22 and Zonta International.

Yours in Zonta,    Denise

NEXT  DINNER  MEETING  -  BEAUDESERT  RSL

TUESDAY 20th March,   5:45pm for Committee Meetings
DINNER 7:30pm  -  2 course dinner  $25
Guest Speaker: Genevieve Windley, Manager of SRRC Community  Culture 
Please let Robin Powell know if you are unable to attend. 
Robin requires emails and home phone by Monday night at the latest:  

 Ph: 5541 2776        jandrp@myacn.net.au
OR if an emergency arises, phone 0412 965 935 on Tuesday, by 9am




Important Dates: 2012
1st April

Area 1 & 3 Area Meeting at Redcliffe
July 2012

Zonta International Convention – Torino, Italy
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COFFEE MORNING
Thursday 29th March -  Tarts N Caps
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You can deposit your old mobile phones in the box at 
               Centacare.  Just inside the front door.

ANNUAL DUES
…………………………………………………………………………………………cut here……

Fees for 2012/2013    Due:  Dinner Meeting, 17th April, 2012
Post with cheque to:
Zonta Club of Beaudesert Area Inc


PO Box 174


BEAUDESERT  4285

       NAME:  …………………………………………………Chq enclosed:  $140

OR  Bring to Dinner Meeting:

Please give cash/cheque to Treasurer, Kylie Parnaby

OR  Direct Deposit:
Zonta Club of Beaudesert Area Inc


BSB:  084 536   A/c:  20 508 1182   Ref: Your name please
ZELIE WOOS IWD CROWD
Is it easier to train a horse or a film director?  The answer is definitely a horse, according to Zelie Bullen who addressed a capacity crowd at the Zonta Club’s annual International Women’s Day lunch in Beaudesert last Friday (March 9).

The Canungra stunt woman and animal trainer – who has worked several times with director Steven Spielberg, most recently on “War Horse” – said a lot of people on film sets were not “horse or animal savvy” and sometimes this could cause problems.

“Some people think animals are like humans and can be told what to do, and that’s not the case,” she said “As trainers our job is to get animals to understand what we want them to do while working at liberty, without human contact.  Occasionally it isn’t easy being piggy-in-the-middle and explaining what we are doing, although most directors will understand when we say that an animal is tired and the scene might be best tried again next day.

“Conditions on film sets can be arduous, for both animals and humans, with shooting schedules and the demands that are made.

“For example, Antonio Banderas in “Zorro” had six doubles, which isn’t because Antonio isn’t capable – he is, very much so – but the demands are great.  In “War Horse,” we had nine horses playing the one lead role.

Zelie said only one of the horses in “War Horse” actually looked like the horse portrayed in the film.

“We had a big make-up crew who actually made up the horses to look right for the part,” she said.  “This even included wigmakers who fitted each horse individually with a diamond-shape on the forehead.”

Zelie said she and her husband, fellow trainer Craig Bullen, had found Steven Spielberg to be “one of the lovely people” and had enjoyed working with him.  Unlike some directors, he sometimes shot a scene only once before moving on.

“This takes confidence,” she said, “but Steven says if he can capture 60% of what he sees in his head, on screen, he is doing well.”

Zelie was asked about the graphic war scenes in “War Horse” and said the one showing the horse galloping through fire and explosions, was actually shot as it appeared.  The horse was trained to go from point A to point B and to work with explosions happening around it, and that’s exactly what it did in the film. She said another scene, showing the horse tangled in barbed wire, was shot with realistic-looking rubber wire, with some real barbed wire used in the final editing.  

“The horse was free to stand up or walk away at any time,” she said.

Vets or animal welfare representatives were on set for most films she had done.

“Because we care for our animals, we always make friends with these representatives from the start,” she said.

Zelie said the time taken to train animals for a film could vary from an urgent request (as in tomorrow) or to some months, usually depending on budget.  The animals were pre-selected by directors and it was then the animal trainer’s job to gain their confidence, give them as much exposure to people and the bustle of a film set as possible, and train them to do what was needed.

She said Australian trainers could not be specialists… they had to work with various animals, in water, from heights or in any number of situations.

Cheryl

MISSION  STATEMENT 


Zonta International is a worldwide organisation of executives in business and the professions, working 


together to advance the status of women.














